
SHANE C. Y OUTZ, NM, CA 

shane@youtzvaldez.com 

STEPHEN CURTICE, NM 

stephen@youtzvaldez.com 

December 4, 2017 

YOUTZ & VALDEZ, P.C. 
ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

PHONE: 505-244-1200 

FAX: 505-244-9700 

Via Email (Moses.Winston@state.nm.us) and First-Class Mail 
Moses Winston 
General Counsel 
New Mexico State Personnel Office 
2600 Cerrillos Road 
Santa Fe, NM 87505-3258 

Re: Implementation of the Pay Plan Award 

Dear Mr. Winston, 

GABRIELLE M. VALDEZ, NM 

gabrielle@youtzvaldez.com 

JAMES A. MONTALBANO, NM 

james@youtzvaldez.com 

I am writing on behalf of both AFSCME and CW A. They continue to get a number of calls from 
individuals with questions regarding their back-pay checks. Based on those calls, AFSCME and 
CW A would like the following information: ( 1) an update on the total number of checks issued, 
separated for each bargaining unit, (2) an update on the total number of checks that remain to be 
issued, separated for each bargaining unit, (3) an accounting of the way the Temporary 
Recruitment and/or Retention Differentials were adjusted based on the prior agreement of the 
parties regarding the handling of that information, and (4) the name and contact information of 
the person(s) to whom AFSCME and CWA should refer any questions they are unable to answer. 

Please provide this information by December 11, 2017, or at least let me know at that time how 
much more time SPO would need to respond. 

cc: Connie Derr 
Robin Gould 
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